## **Daniel Lines**

From:

Patrick B oyle <a>¶</a>



Sent:

03 September 2020 19:41

To:

**CE Licensing** 

Cc:

Subject:

David.Ellerington@gateshead.gov.uk

Schooner Inn, Gateshead REF: PSR/DCE

Dear Mr David Ellerington, thank you for your letter regarding the application to review the Schooner Inn licence. I would like to object to the approval of the licence due to the significant noise, disruption and the owner, landlords unprofessional and disrespectful behaviour and attitude regarding the neighbours over the river in St Peter's Basis. This is clearly evidenced on social media. Furthermore, I firmly believe that the premises are not adhering to clear government and Public Health England COVID 19 advice by allowing, encouraging too many people to use the venue, or the surrounding area which does not belong to the Schooner Inn. This is not a professional, respectful or legal way to operate a business such as this and it is irresponsible given the current pandemic and increasing number of identified cases of COVID 19. I strongly object to the ongoing licence of the premises. Kind regards. Patrick.

Sent from my iPhone